
School News communication to GMR School Staff on July 14, 2022

So far, July has been active in and around the GMR School.  In addition to the typical
summer routines, Josh Kern and our Blue Ribbon custodial crew as well as 
Lee Koebernick and Amie Westberg are juggling all kinds of projects in around the school.

The gym floor has been refinished and markings painted.  It needs a week or so
to “set” and before a finishing sealant is applied...  Funding Source:   Warrantee Work

Ottertail Power replaced “old” telephone poles on the south end of the parking lot;
Ottertail Power buried power lines that were on the “old” poles underground; and
Ottertail Power installed LED lights for the parking lot on the new telephone
poles … Funding Source:  Customer courtesy for Public entity

LED Lights have been installed on the south side of school building for lighting 
the parking lot… Funding Source:  Parking Lot improvement project - Abatement Bond

Dvergsten has removed old sidewalk and has begun to pour cement for sidewalks on the south and 
west side of the school building… Funding Source:  Parking Lot Improvement Project - Abatement Bond



Interactive Flat Panels have been delivered and are being set up in classrooms by 
our Gold Medal Tech Coordinator… Funding Source:  Federal COVID funds

A propane tank near the 3rd base line by the softball field/parking lot was removed 
with the assistance of Ottertail Power… Funding Source:  Ottertail Customer 
courtesy for Public entity

J. Kern installed (replaced) a drainage basin on the school parking lot entrance road

Summer School for 21 registered K-6 students continues to go well… Funding 
Source:  Federal COVID 19 funds (expiring in 2023-2024).

Monitoring of the Fuel Oil spill in Sept. 2021 has 
continued this summer.   Multiple soil core samples 
were bored and taken this 
week.  Preliminary results 
indicate the spill was
contained and did not 
spread past the spill site.
Funding Source:   State
Petro Fund reimbursement



A sidewalk grate was installed into the new sidewalk by the music room to avoid rainwater from entering the 
building hallway… Funding Source:  Parking 
Lot improvement project - Abatement Bond



Old Sidewalk and fence removal underway to match new sidewalk and fencing installed last summer.  Funding Source: 
Parking Lot improvement project - Abatement Bond



New signage will be added to the south side of the building facing 
the parking lot… Funding Source:  Parking Lot improvement project -
Abatement Bond

“Old” green-treated exterior siding along the music 
and wrestling room to be replaced with “imitation 
rock” siding… Funding Source:  Parking Lot 
improvement project - Abatement Bond



Paving contractor has indicated paving to take place the first week in August.   Handicap parking and parking stall lines to be 
painted after paving completed.  Funding Source:  Parking Lot improvement project - Abatement Bond

High School (Third Floor) water bottle 
filler / drinking fountain installed. 
Funding Source:  Federal COVID funds


